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Madame Chair,  

1. I have the honour to speak on behalf of the African Group on agenda item 

136: Programme budget for the biennium 2018-2019 in relation to the 

progress on the replacement of office blocks A to J at the United Nations 

Office at Nairobi (UNON). 

 

2. The Group  would like to thank Mrs. Hanna Serwaa Tetteh, Director General 

of United Office in Nairobi (UNON) for introducing the Secretary-General’s 

report and also extend our appreciation to Mr. Carlos Ruiz Massieu, Chair of 

the Advisory Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Questions for 

introducing its related report. The Group also acknowledges the presence of 

Mr Christian Saunders, Assistant Secretary-General for the Office of Central 

Support Services.  

 

Madame Chair  

 

3. At the outset, the African Group aligns itself with the Statement just 

delivered by the Arab Republic of Egypt on behalf of the Group of 77 and 

China.  

 

4. The Group expresses its gratitude to the Government of Kenya for their 

continued support of the United Nations Office in Nairobi and trusts that the 

Secretary-General will continue to engage with the Government of Kenya to 

ensure a successful outcome of the project.  

 



5. We also take cognizance that the Government of Kenya has demonstrated its 

commitment to hosting of the Nairobi based United Nations Headquarters 

for Environment and Human Settlements by allocating the land on which 

UNON stands. 

 

6. The African group welcomes the commitment of the Secretary-General in 

providing sufficient accommodation and related facilities for UN staff in the 

various UN duty locations pursuant to General Assembly resolution 72/262 

A and specifically the replacement of Blocks A-J at the UN offices in 

Nairobi. 




